2012 ABIA ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES

     President, Sandie Markland, opened the annual meeting of the ABIA at 7:00 pm on May 5, 2012.  There were 18 members present. Sandie welcomed the members and introduced the Board members. She extended an expression of appreciation to those 19 members who assembled for the work party at the oceanfront lot at 8:00 am. The work party spruced up the vegetation, picked up trash and debris, removed sand from the stairs and driveways and leveled the sand in the middle of the parking lot. Sandie stated that ABIA owns three lots in the town. They are the ocean front and sound side lots and the footage at the end of Sportsman Dr. ABIA is responsible for maintenance and insurance on these lots. The minutes from last year’s annual meeting had been printed and were available to each member to review. The motion for the 2011 minutes to be approved as printed was made by Howard K. and seconded by Pete M.  2011 minutes were approved by the members.

Treasurer’s Report: Carol Sterner gave the following report:  Beginning Balance $16,388.07; Deposits: $9,515.00: Expenses $3,361.77; Transfers $5,997.61.  Balance as of 4/30/2011: $16,543.69. Itemized Expenses: Lot Maintenance $360.00--Website $326.96—Printing & Postage $1241.20—PO Box Rental $100.000—Insurance $627.50—OB Hauling/Recycle $93.84—Picnic $271---CAMA Permit $100.00---Doggie Bags $240.95. The CD of $11,407.60 was not renewed; the Investment Account of $7,594.79 was closed. These two accounts were combined with $5,997.61 from the checking account and a Money Market Account of $25,000.00 was opened at Southern Bank.  The balance as of 4/30/12 on the Money Market was $25,021.32. The Money Market account is held as a contingency fund for bulkheads on the sound and ocean lots when they need to be replaced.  Pete M. made the motion to approve the report. It was seconded by Chris S. Members approved.

Old Business:  CAMA permit to improve the ocean front lot was obtained in August 2011. Bids were received and presented to the membership. After discussion a motion was made by Howard K. to award a contract to Green Acres Land Development, in the amount up to $8,000.00 for the installation of 160 tons of ABC stone to include packing, grading, and skimming the parking lot. The motion was seconded by Roger and approved by membership.
Hurricane Irene destroyed the bench and damaged the signs at the sound side lot. The Bulkhead withstood little damage and the picnic table is back in place. In order to replace the signs, Howard K. will check with the town in regards to the restrictions/regulations for replacement. Greg, owner of a sign shop, offered to make the sign along with a post for it at no cost to ABIA.  Wording will be decided at a later time but the lot will be dedicated to Walter and Sonya Jones, founders of our organization and state the lot is private property.
 New Business:  Doris reported on the number of permits that have been issued this year compared to last year, which was 275 to 254 respectively.  The newsletter requesting a self addressed, stamped envelope for the permits to be returned to the owner was very effective and cut the cost of postage.
Sandie sent a letter to Kill Devil Hills Police Dept. granting them authority to patrol and access the beachfront lot as well as the sound side lot as they deem necessary against any illegal behavior on ABIA property.  Sandie also sent a letter to ABC Towing granting them authorization to tow any vehicles parked in the ABIA beach lot not displaying the 2012 ORANGE parking permit during weekends and holidays. However, anyone of the board members can call in a license plate number to be towed.

The annual picnic will be on Sat. October 20 at 12:00 pm, again this year, at the home of Chris and Carol Sterner, 2039 New Bern St. They continue their generosity by opening their home to all paid members of ABIA. They offer a perfect setup for a picnic gathering (rain or shine). Each family is asked to bring a side dish or dessert. For planning purposes, please contact Chris & Carol (480-0738) with your RSVP one week in ADVANCE.  A reminder of this event will be posted on the Website.  This event has been well attended with shared friendships and a variety of food. Mark your calendar and plan to attend. 

Open Forum:  
A proposal was offered by a member in attendance that a trash can be placed at the sound side lot --- a regular large can that can be emptied by the town trucks on a regular basis. Doggie bags are being left on the ground. Questions: Would the can stay on the property?  The cost?  No firm decision was made at this time.
The mowing contract for the sound lot was extended for another year to the same company.

Motion to adjourn was made by John and seconded by David.  Meeting adjourned at 7.55 pm.

Respectfully Submitted

Doris Kimble, Secretary, ABIA

May 5, 2012

